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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

Since we last brought you the story about Jed Fyffe in August 2022 he has gone from strength to 
strength. Not  only in Australia but Jed’s been recently competing all across the globe.  

In 2023 he brought home 2 Australian Dirt Track Titles, along with this Jed raced the American Flat 
Track Grand Championship coming a close second in the 85cc modified Class.  This young rising 
star is taking it to the yanks on their home turf.  
 

Back in Australia, Jed took out the Australian Flat Track Nationals Junior 85cc Championship held 
over 6 Rounds. He has had a strong season, and his numbers speak for themselves. With 3 poles and 
22 race podiums, including 16 race wins, topped off with 5 round 
wins, it's safe to say Jed dominated the 2023 season. 
 

In  January this year Jed was back in America where he flew to Florida and raced 4 
separate Classes at the Winter Throwdown winning  3 of the 4 classes entered.  
 

Our most recent trip to the USA, Jed raced the Flat Track Grand Championships in Du 
Quoin Illinois where he raced six days in a row alternating between the 250-4 stroke 
and  the  85cc  two stroke classes, coming home with 2 Championships in the 85cc 
Production Class and 85cc Modified Class, also having some solid results and podium 
finishes in the 250 class.  
 

He has not only been competing but he has been on the podium and winning races and 
championships across all of these very different disciplines. The level of competition in 
the US is fierce, so to achieve these results coming from the other side of the world is 
an amazing feat. 

Now back home In Australia our focus will be  racing 
the Junior Lites Class at the first and second Round of 
Australian Flat Track Nationals to be held at Appin 
NSW on the 27th and 28th of July. 

The future is indeed looking very bright for this 
little legend and we are so excited to see his career 
taking off. We are so proud of the achievements 
young Jed has made with his riding improving and 
it's been amazing to watch him grow his skills with 
determination, hard work and training.  

Well done Jed! 
Any  local  individuals or businesses interested in 
supporting Jed please contact Mat (proud Dad) Fyffe  -  
E: mathewfyffe@bigpond.com  - M: 0417 469 973.  
 

Keep up to date and show your support of Jed by giving 
him a follow on: Instagram.@jedfyffe23  

https://www.instagram.com/jedfyffe23/  

Local motorbike champion  is on   

mailto:mathewfyffe@bigpond.com
https://www.instagram.com/jedfyffe23/
http://www.instagram.com/jedfyffe23/
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

By Lizzie Pogson. (Secretary, RCL). 
 

Farewell and thank you, Toni Terlich:  
With great regret, we announce the resignation of our 
Committee Member, Public Officer and Op Shop 
Coordinator, Toni Terlich, who like so many of us 
is trying to balance her voluntary commitments 
with work and family. We acknowledge and thank 
her for the incredible way she embraced her role-
listening, guiding, and promoting cohesion and autonomy 
amongst our volunteers.  
 

Welcome Jason McKenzie:  
Toni gave her recommendation 
for her replacement, and we are delighted to welcome 
Jason McKenzie as the newest Committee Member and 
Op Shop Coordinator. With his extensive working 
knowledge of the Op Shop and his relationship with the 
volunteer staff, he is well-equipped to do a fine job.        
Welcome on board, Jason. 
 

New Public Officer:  
Jenny O’Neill has stepped up to become the new Public 
Officer on Toni’s resignation. 
 

Donation to the Community Garden (see JCG page 24):  
Rural Care Link are happy to have assisted the 
Community Garden with a donation of $500 to purchase 
some identified items that will add to the amenity for all 
who go to enjoy this wonderful communal space. 
 

Re-Name: ‘Necessitous Circumstances’ to ‘Community 
Assist’. We have finally chosen the working name of 
‘Community Assist’, replacing the somewhat onerous 
Core Business title –‘Necessitous Circumstances’. The 
original name remains a legal requirement of our 
Constitution (2.c. Provision of support of a charitable nature to 
those in necessitous circumstances; 2.d.The operation of a public fund 

for the relief of persons in necessitous circumstances).  The 
Committee feels that “Community Assist” encompasses 
the many areas of charitable support that we provide to 
those in need in our community.  
 

Increased cost of living:   
We have acknowledged that with the increased cost of 
living, our funds to support those requiring assistance 
needed to be increased, accordingly. We have incorporated 
this increase into our projected annual budget.  
 

Hoping you enjoy another edition of the Jindera News. It 
is quite a read these days, thanks to all our contributors 
and our marvellous  Editor, Julia. Thank you all. 

 

Carer Support Group 
By Vickie Priscina. (Carer Group Co Ordinator, RCL). 
 

Anne Dobson from Effective Behaviour Management has 
been asked to speak to our Jindera Carer Group. 
Anne is an experienced 
teacher with proven 
expertise in positive 
behaviour support. 
 

Her practical and direct 
courses, coaching and 
consulting give you skills 
and strategies you need so 
you can start managing difficult behaviour right now. 

 

Come along to The Fox and Brew  
on Tuesday the 3rd, September 2024 at 10.30 am  
to hear Anne speak about her passion for helping  

Families to find effective solutions. 
 

Booking is essential for seating purposes so please call or 
text, Vickie Priscina on 0428 406 060   
Anyone in our Community may attend. Morning tea will 
be subsidised by Rural Care Link. 
  

 

General RCL (Rural CareLink) Enquiries 
including Volunteering, 

Hardship, Community and Personal Assistance 
 

Please call the RCL Office 

0475 594 073 

Jindera News Contributions 
 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 

Advertising Rates - 2024  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

     1/8 page     $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

For more information or to request digital editions 
 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Carers Support Group 
  

We usually meet monthly on the  
3rd Tuesday of each month  

 

Please call Vickie - 0428 406060 
for venue and dates of these meetings. 

 

Peer support, respite & information sharing  
is the focus of the Carer Group.  

For more information call  
Vickie Priscina - Carer Group Co-Ordinator 

on 0428 406 060  

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Meet our new 
Committee Member 
 

    Michelle Ingram 
 

Hi, my name is Michelle and I have just 
joined the Rural Care Link Committee. My 
husband Charles and I moved to Jindera  
just  over  12  months  ago  and  have   
thoroughly enjoyed  being  part of this thriving community. 
 

I have four grown children and three grand children and my 
initial connection to the Jindera community goes back to 
when my kids attended St Johns Lutheran Primary School 
way back in the ‘Nineties.’ I have always had fond memories 
of those times so it was an easy decision to move here. 
 

Life is all about change and Charles and I have had quite a 
few over  the  last couple of years, so many of my work 
commitments have changed. I have run my own bookkeep-
ing business for many years and while I still do that, I also 
now do some casual work here and there. I am an avid reader 
so  I  am lucky to work one day a week at a bookshop in 
Lavington, I also work a few days here in Jindera at the IGA. 
It is great to be able to leave the car in the garage and just 
walk to work.  
 

I have always considered it important to be able to give back  
and  be  involved  in either the local community directly, or 
via groups that benefit the greater community in some way, 
hence  I  have  volunteered  in many capacities for many 
different organisations over the years.  
 

Personally,  I  find volunteering to be both fulfilling and  
educational, it gives one a greater respect for the diversity 
and needs of our communities overall, and individually.  
 

I am looking forward to being part of Rural Care Link over 
the next year and being able to contribute ‘hands on’ in the 
Jindera community. 

OP SHOP News 
By Jason McKenzie (Op Shop Coordinator, RCL). 
 

Changes at the Op Shop:  
Our Coordinator for the past 12 months, Toni Terlich has 
resigned, now being unable to give the time needed. All 
our volunteers would like to thank Toni for all her support 
and guidance over the past year. We wish her all the best 
in the future.  
 

The  Rural  Care  Link  Committee  has  approved  the 
appointment of  Jason  McKenzie as the new Op Shop 
Coordinator. Jason has been a volunteer in the Op Shop 
for  the last 3 years gaining a lot of valuable, hands on 
experience  in  that  time.  Jason  is happy to join the 
Committee and take on the role. 
 

NEW Better Bargain Shopping:  
We have introduced our 3 Clearance Tubs items. In these 
tubs, prices will range normally between $1 and $3. We 
also now have a Clothing Clearance Rack. All items on 
this rack are only $1.  
 

For one week only in August, we are having a 25% off 
Store Wide Sale  from Tuesday 6th to Saturday 10th so 
come in and grab yourself a bargain. 
 
 

 
“Share the Dignity” - August Dignity Drive. 
The Op Shop is also taking part in the 
“Share the Dignity” August Dignity Drive. 
“Share the Dignity” works to make a real  
difference in the lives of those experiencing 
period poverty.  So if you are  able  to  help,  we  will  be 
collecting donations of unopened packets of feminine 
hygiene products  including  pads, tampons, menstruation 
cups, period undies and incontinence aids.  

 

Please place any Donations in the 
Pink Bin that will be in the Op 
Shop until Wednesday August 28th.  
 

For more information on “Share 
the Dignity”, please go to 
www.sharethedignity.org.au 

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and therefore, 
if you need assistance outside of trading hours, 

please use the RCL office number 0475 594073. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues - Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays - 10am to 1pm 
 

83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW  
 

Op Shop Facebook   
please click on this link 

DEFIBRILLATOR'S in Jindera 
 

ONLY 1 Defibrillator is available 24 
hours a day 
 Jindera Hub Building 
 

Other Defibrillators are available  during 
the following facilities Open Hours 
 Football Club 
 Swimming Pool 
 Tennis Club 
 Fire Brigade 
 Golf Club 
 Anglers' Club 
 Jindera Medical Centre 

In case of EMERGENCIES please  
familiarise yourself with these locations. 

 

25% OFF SALE 
 

Store Wide - One Week ONLY 
 

Tuesday 6th to  

Saturday 10th August 
 

 

      (see  Op Shop details left for open hours) 

http://www.sharethedignity.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
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    1 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

2 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

3 

Jindera Museum           
LANTERN FESTIVAL 

 
 

 

 
 

4 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

5 
 

6 

Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Meeting - Club 
House - Jindera Rec. 
Reserve  - 7.30pm 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

7 

CWA Meeting 
Jindera School of Arts 
Hall - 10am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00 - 3.30pm 
 
 
 

8 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  

 

9 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

 

10 

The Co-Makers 
Collective &  Market 

Gallery  STALLS 
Jindera  School of Arts 

HALL - 9.30am 
(see page 11) 

11 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

12 

World ELEPHANT 
Day  

 

 

13 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

14 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

15 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

16 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve  5.30pm 
 

17 

 
 

 

 

 

18 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

19 

 
 

 

 

Community Forum  
Jindera Hub – 7.30pm
Carers Support Group  
Ph: 0428 406060 for venue
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm  

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

22 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am  

 

Daffodil Day  
 

 

23 

 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

24 

   

  
 

 
 

 

25 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

26 

Telstra Relocation 
Meeting  - Jindera 
Rec. Reserve  
11.30am (see page 9) 

 

27 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am   
 
 

29 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

30 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

31 

Jindera Community Diary            August 2024 

Illuminate Our Heritage 

Illuminate  
Our Heritage 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 
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Hello Jindera!  It’s us - Jindera Pizza!  Our first article in 
our wonderful Jindera News and about time too.    
 

Since late October, 2021 Jindera Pizza has been under the 
ownership of Holly and Mick. You might be wondering 
how that came to be.  In mid 2019, Holly and Mick 
moved to Jindera. But really it was moving back home. 
Some of you may know that Holly was born and raised in 
Jindera, going to Jindera Public School (I won’t say what 
year but obviously not recently!). The move back home 
was a fantastic decision and meant they could both be 
closer to family. 
 

Sadly in mid 2020 in the height of the pandemic Holly’s 
Father, Harvey passed away. A painful tragedy for our 
whole family.  Sticking together through it all Holly and 
Mick set their sights on making the most out of life and 
making a go of it in their own business. With the support 
of  their  families  (Mick’s  late Grandmother Georgie, 
Mum Joanne, sisters Victoria and Megan and Holly’s 
Mum Vivienne and sister 
Emily) they explored their 
options!  
 

A couple of high school 
sweethearts, Holly and 
Mick had worked together 
in other businesses for a 
number years and been 
through enough they 
thought,  why not give 
being business owners a 
go too!   And Lo! The  
Pizza Shop was for sale.   
  

It was somewhat of a leap into the unknown for our two 
budding  Pizza  People,  but  relying  on their years of 
experience in bakeries and hospitality they pulled up their 
socks and worked as hard they could to make it work.  
 

Thankfully, it did. Not without a lot of drama and hold 
ups though. Managing through the pandemic and only 
after a few months our beautiful oven died which slowed 
us right down for approximately 2 months while we dealt  

 
with that blow.  Soon after that our fryers died also and 
while  this came as a bit of a shock to some fried food 
lovers it was a  blessing in disguise that we decided to 
soldier on without them which meant we could focus on 
what we discovered we do very well - and that’s making 
pizza!   
 

We’d  like  to say it was smooth sailing from there but 
anyone in small business can tell you each week comes up 
with a new battle.  For Holly and Mick they felt like they 
couldn’t   win  at  times  between  phone  lines  being  
randomly disconnected, power outages and equipment 
failures they also had to deal with the loss of Holly’s 
Mum in early 2023. An amazing woman who supported 
their every deed and kept them going through so many 
hard times.    
 

Fast forward another year and would you believe it - we 
are still going strong! Each month sees us having to up 
our capacity to meet demand.  Having started with a team 
of Holly and Mick plus 4 we are now Holly and Mick 
plus 7 brilliant young locals who somehow have found a 
way to put up with all our shenanigans and become part of 
the heart and soul of our little shop.    
 

Our customers, that’s YOU, are amazing.  Quite obviously 
we could not do this without you but each week, when it 
comes time to reflect, assess and move forward we are 
always amazed and honoured that you choose us for your 
pizza fix.  We are committed to ensuring all our pizzas are 
as fresh and delicious as can be.  As a Qualified Baker, 
Mick has created a fantastic dough base and with Holly’s 
love of food and recipe creation we think we’ve managed 
to hone our menu into something you can rely on to be 
yummy every time!  So what’s next?   
 

Well, while we continue to make the best pizza in town 
we’ve decided to branch out into our community even  
 

more. ....    we’re putting on a Battle of the Bands!  

Holly & Mick from Jindera Pizza say ‘Hi’ and announce their   

Holly and Mick in February 2022  

Holly with Harvey and Vivienne  

Mick's Nan - Georgie  

See more -  page 7 & 12 
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Jindera Pizza Presents … 
... Jindera Battle of the Bands 

What’s it all about?  

Where? 
The Jindera Village Green 

When?  
 Sunday 6th October from about 3pm to 9pm 

This is a family friendly, community oriented music event 
providing an opportunity for local musicians to showcase 
their talent!  
 

We are open to any and all genres of music.  Provided you 
are not a signed act, you can put your hand up to be a part 
of this event! Performers will have about 20 min on stage 
to play up to 5 songs with extra points for anyone playing 
original music! 
 

Covers are totally acceptable as long as you can display 
your unique talent and passion for music.  
 

Performances will be judged against a set criteria by a 
panel of 4 judges. 60% of overall score will be judged 
against crowd response with further points awarded for 
preparedness, passion, technical professionalism and over-
all execution of the chosen genre and songs. 
 

We will have food and drink stalls to keep you satisfied 
along with a chill out area if you need a bit of space.  

Face painting and a few activities will be available for the 
young ones and young at heart!  
 

This will be a NO-ALCOHOL event to ensure a family 
friendly environment that our entire local and surrounding 
community can enjoy.   
 

Along with our up and coming Battle Entrants local band 
Mt Maze will be performing live along with a ‘super 
group’    line up of local 
talent playing some 
groovy covers to keep  
the vibes going! 
 

Bring a chair if you need 
but we encourage you to 
bring your dancing shoes 
and good vibes to cheer on 
our   up   and  coming  
musicians and help inspire 
each other to share the joy that is music!! 

Contact Holly and Mick via the Jindera Pizza Facebook Page or email rakulivingptyltd@gmail.com - for more details. 
 

Cut off Date for Battle Entrants is the 15th of September!  
See more -  page 12 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Pizza-100063621874493/
mailto:rakulivingptyltd@gmail.com
http://www.humebank.com/
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 
 

Sundays 9.30am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

St  Mary’s Catholic Church 

Urana Road Jindera 
02 6025 1784 

email:  
lavington@wagga.catholic.org.au 
website: holyspiritlavington.org.au 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. P Murphy 
Assistant Priest: Fr. M Perry 
 
Mass times:   Saturday 8am 
         Sunday 9am 
Confessions before Mass 
 
Baptisms and Weddings  
by Appointment 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  

2024 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

14th August  Howlong Plant Nursery: 
M/tea 9.30am ½ Acre Coffee Lounge Café. (52 Hawkins Street). Howlong.  
11am Howlong Nursery (181 Hawkins Street). Howlong. 
Lunch 1pm: Howlong Golf Club (186 Golf Club Drive). Howlong.  
Depart St Paul’s 9am. 
Contact: Sharon Redding 0418 466 331.  
 

Friendship in Action  

• An update on the ramp and piece of all abilities equipment is that it is still to be installed this year. 
 
• Pioneer Drive lights are to be installed soon. 
 
• Two  shade  sails which have been donated by Rural CareLink and the Jindera Recreation 

Reserve Committee are to go up shortly. A fundraising drive will be undertaken over the next 
few months to finance more. 

 
• Design work for the dog park is to be undertaken with construction late this year or early next year. 

 
• Dight Street drainage will be upgraded and parking areas provided at the beginning of next year. This will rectify 

the drainage issues inside the fence near the netball courts. 
 
• The Hueske Rd bus stop issue is still with the Dept. of Transport and Martins Bus company. 

 
• Since the last month’s Jindera News there has been a disappointing spate of vandalism around the town. Follow up 

by Council and the police is happening.  
 Please be vigilant and report any incidents. 
 
• Planned roadworks on Jelbart Rd will commence in summer and trees have been marked for 

proposed removal. 
 
• Sussan  Ley’s  office  contacted  me  last  week  to  find  out  where  the  Telstra  Tower relocation was up to. 

When informed that Telstra were stalling & couldn’t give a timeframe for the change, Sussan’s staff have undertaken 
to have a community meeting at the Rec. Reserve. Hopefully a representative from Telstra will attend.  

 

Telstra Relocation Meeting Details are:  Venue: Jindera Rec. Reserve 
Date: Monday 26th August  - Time: 11.30am  

 

 Please come along and show your support for this relocation to the  
Optus Tower and a noticeable improvement in the Telstra services. 

 

• A  suggestion  to  parents  for the next holidays. Use the On Demand Bus to take your 
child/ren into Albury to carry out activities. It is a very cheap way to travel and the service 
is excellent. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

 

Community supports the shade sails for the new playground. 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
   

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

  Tuesday, August 20, 2024  
 

  7:30pm   
Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 

  

  

  

  

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people and who  

would like to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO? 
 

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend and discuss what 
is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera. Meetings are generally held bi-monthly 
on the third Tuesday in February, April, June, August and October. 
 

The Forum is able to put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council on issues facing our Jin-
dera community, facilitate direct discussion with Councillors who are in attendance at regular meetings, 
in addition to holding special meetings relating to specific issues. 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
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Craft Supplies Destash! 
 

Jindera will be abuzz with excitement on 
Saturday 10th August as The Co-Makers 
Collective and Market Gallery will be in 
town for a Craft Supplies Destash and 
Market event in Jindera Hall. Destash: we 
are clearing out the stash. 
 

This unique community event is FREE for 
all  to  attend  and  will have a range of 
activities on offer. Market stalls focusing 
on craft supplies will operate from 9.30am
- 4.30pm, followed by creative workshops 
in the evening until 9.30pm. 
 

Door prizes will be drawn on the hour 
throughout the day with amazing locally 
sourced goodies up for grabs at the Jindera 
Hall on 109 Urana St, Jindera.. 
 

The Co-Makers Collective is focused on 
bringing arts to the community as a way of 
fostering   wellbeing  and  community  
resilience building. They host several 
events in smaller rural areas, partnering 
with service providers and local groups to 
enhance connection and creativity. 
 

Market Gallery was born to provide a 
connection between small scale artisans 
and  their  customers.  This model also 
fosters growth and collaboration between 
artists   to   improve    their   business   
capabilities and empower those who are 
just starting out. 
 

Both  the  Co - Makers Collective and 
Market   Gallery    have  an  ethos  of   
community, sustainability, upcycling, and 
a circular economy. This is evidenced by 
actions such as all profits from the pop-up 
op - shop at the event being donated to 
Rural Care Link Inc. 
 

With something for everyone available on 
the day, it’s the perfect time to gather 
friends from out of town and show them 
what an incredible community we have in 
Jindera. Ph Kurt 0438 439282 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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STAND AS A CANDIDATE  

TO SERVE AS A  

GREATER HUME COUNCILLOR 

If you have a strong sense of community and are keen 
to make a difference. Consider nominating for the  

14 September 2024 - Greater Hume  
local government elections.  

 

Local councils are the level of government closest  
to the community. Providing key infrastructure,  

facilities and services to local residents  
and are integral to improving the lifestyle  

and amenity of local communities. 
 

Nominations OPEN Monday, 5 August 2024  
and close 12pm Wednesday, 14 August 2024.  

 

For more information on  
becoming a Councillor  

and how to nominate visit the  
Greater Hume Council Website/ 

Local Government Elections.  

https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/NSW-Local-Government-Elections
https://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Your-Greater-Hume-Council/NSW-Local-Government-Elections
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 Preparation and planning for our first Illuminate Our 
Heritage  Festival  is  well  underway,  with Saturday 
evenings Lantern Walk a highlight of the festival. Our 
first lantern making workshop was held on 
the 21st of July with 24 participants joining 
us to prepare their lanterns for the Lantern 
Walk to be held on Saturday 3rd August 
leaving the Museum at 5.30pm.  
 

 A fabulous range of lanterns have been 
created by a small collection of museum 
volunteers to decorate both the Museum and 
Village Green. Thank-you to the Border Trust Community 
Foundation for their support for this part of the event. 
 

 The  Jindera   Theatrical  Society  will  perform  a  
rendition of the St Martins story in the Village Green 

sound  shell  following   the walk. 
Pretzels, Gluhwein and apple juice 
will be available for purchase at the 
Village Green. The St Martins story is 
based   on   the   compassion   and  
generosity displayed to a poor beggar, 
by Martin, a Roman soldier. Martin 
went on to become a Bishop and was 
later recommended for sainthood due 
to his benevolent attitude through-out 
his life. 

 

 The Illuminate Our Heritage Festival will see the 
buildings of the museum lit up and a wonderful display of 
lanterns on show. There will be bush poetry, live music, a 
specific feature highlighting our Huon Post Office, film 
footage from a past era and a flame twirler to entertain 
visitors  each  evening.  The  Illuminate  our  Heritage 
Festival will run for three nights, from Friday 2nd August 
through to Sunday 4th August. 
 

 Food will be available for purchase each evening and 
the bar will be open. Tickets can be purchased at the door 
but it would be helpful if people could book via the Try-
booking website. 
 

 A new sign at the front of Wagner’s Store will be 
erected soon to display that the museum is open. Thanks 
to the menfolk in the Working Machines Shed, the stand 
for the sign is ready and waiting. We have many visitors 
unsure  if  we  are open and we hope this new, more 
prominent sign, will allay any future concern. 
 

 We have been continuing work on our fund-raising 
partnership program and hope to roll this out over the next 
few weeks. We are hoping to attract partnerships with 
many  local  businesses  as  we  endeavour  to  secure  
sufficient  funds to move forward on our new building 
proposal. The new building will provide us with much 
needed undercover space for our school groups which 
tend to visit in this term predominantly, so it is important 
as the weather is not always kind.  
 

 We are developing a more hands on school program 
for  the younger years that are visiting, so we need the 
under-cover  space to be able to run these out of the 
weather. We are also desperate for more exhibition space, 
and the Cottage Craft need a space to exhibit their lovely 
hand-made wares. 
 

 Members are also starting to work on our Forgotten 
Trades Festival which will be held again next year on 
23rd  February. We hope to be able to again bring an 
interesting collection of skills and crafts to the museum on 
this day. We would like to encourage those craftspeople 
with unusual skills that are not seen at all, or as often, or 
those  that produce items that are rarely available any 
longer, to get in touch as we may have a place for you at 
this very country festival. 
 

 Our Spring High Tea will be celebrated at the end of 

September and tickets will be available mid-August. This 
is a very popular event on the museum calendar, so book 
early to avoid disappointment. 
 

 Margie Wehner 
 

 President - 0408 409 842 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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 Upcoming Events 2024 -  
                                               Summer 2025 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

More information on each event will be available on our website and through our Facebook page. 

Or contact 0408 409 842 - Email:  info@jinderamuseum.com.au   

Date Event Detail 

Fri - Sun 2, 3, 4 Aug Illuminating Our Heritage 
A sound and light show – a 3 night event lighting up the museum  
precinct, illuminations and music with food and beverage available 

Sat 3 August Lantern Festival 
Traditional German heritage festival meandering in the main heritage precinct 
of Jindera with music performance and story telling 

Sun 29 September High Tea 
Our signature twice yearly event – fabulous morsels, a glass of bubbles and 
gentle music 

Sat 19 October Music Event TBA 

Sat 9th November 
Walk and Dine Down 
Memory Lane 

A progressive dinner in the heritage precinct of Jindera with courses served at 
various locations and stories and projections of the village from the past 

Sun 15th December 
Christmas Wreath Making 
Workshops Workshop to create a wreath or centre piece for the festive season 

Fri 10th Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sat 18th Jan 2025 Twilight Opening 
Alfresco evening in the museum gardens with live music, food and  
beverage available 

Sun 23rd Feb 2025 Forgotten Trades Day 
Festival highlighting skills and trades not often seen.  
Food and beverage available 

Lantern Makers at the Museum’s Lantern Workshop  
 

The  Lantern  Making  Workshop   held  at  the  Jindera Museum in July was well patronised with a  good number of 
students eager to learn how to prepare their lanterns. These lanterns will be used by those how participated at the work-
shop to light their way during the Lantern Walk that will be held in Jindera on the first weekend in August. 
 

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NAIDOC 

 
 

As NAIDOC Week traditionally falls in the NSW winter school holidays, the NSW Department 
of Education celebrates NAIDOC Week with our public schools and early childhood education 
services during Week 10, Term 2. 
 

This year's theme ‘Keep the fires burning! Blak, Loud and Proud’, celebrates the unyielding 
Spirit of communities and invites all to stand in solidarity, amplifying voices that have long been 
silenced. 
 

Students  were involved in a wide range of activities across the school to promote cultural 
awareness, understanding and pride.  

Crazy Hair Day 
 

Our  school  was  buzzing  with  excitement  as  students participated in our "Crazy Hair Day" 
fundraiser. From rainbow mohawks to gravity-defying pigtails, the creativity on display was truly 
astounding.  The event not only provided a day of fun and laughter but also brought our school 
community  together  for  a  great  cause,  raising  funds  to  support our school's extracurricular 
programs. A big thank you to everyone who participated and contributed—your enthusiasm and 
generosity made Crazy Hair Day a resounding success.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Positive Behaviour for Learning 
 

The  Positive  Behaviour  Program  at  Jindera  Public  School  is  a  cornerstone  of our 
educational  philosophy,  playing a crucial role in fostering a supportive and nurturing 
environment for all students. This program emphasises the development of four core 
values: respect, responsibility, resilience, and relationships. By consistently promoting 
and  reinforcing  these  values,  we  strive to  foster  an inclusive school culture where 
students feel safe, respected, and empowered to achieve their best. 
 

Celebrating success is a vital component of our Positive Behaviour Program. We 
acknowledge  and  celebrate  students who embody these values, reinforcing positive 
behaviour  and creating a culture of achievement. By acknowledging their efforts and 
accomplishments, we motivate students to strive for excellence in all aspects of their 
school life. This program is essential in preparing our students to become considerate, 
responsible,  and  engaged  members  of  the  community, while also highlighting and 
celebrating their successes along the way.  



 

august 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 313                                                      Page 18 

 2024 the CWA Agricultural and Environment Study 
has been on FUNGI -  Fungi perform vital ecological 
roles in the carbon cycle as the 
primary decomposers of organic 
matter.  They  cycle  nutrients, 
provide shelter and sustenance to 
animals,    invertebrates   and   
microbes.    Promote   disease  
resilience, conserve soil and have 
highly symbiotic relationships 
with many plants and algae. 
 

 The  Southwest Slopes and 
Upper   Murray  Region  (this  
includes Jindera) of NSW offer a 
huge diversity of habitats for fungi. Look out for them. 
 

CWA Agriculture  and Environment Seminar will  
be held 4th-5th September 2024 in Narrandera. 

 

NEWS FROM CWA HEAD OFFICE 
 

CWA OF NSW KOALA PROGRAM - Over the past 
year the CWA of NSW has worked with the Department 
of Climate Change, Energy, the Environment and Water 
to develop a series of events aimed at supporting koala 
conservation. So far this year 22 community events were 
hosted by branches with more planned. 
 

 We are now excited to announce the launch of the 
CWA  of  NSW  Koala  Program  website. This new 
resource  hub  offers planning templates, activities and 
educational materials designed to help branches plan and 
implement their own koala conservation events. 
 

 Jindera members knitted POCKET KOALAS to be 
included in show bags which were distributed at the CWA 
Stall at the Sydney Royal Show. 
 
HILLTOP   CANCER  PATIENT  AND  CARER   
ACCOMMODATION - ALBURY 
 

 Jindera  CWA  members  are again supporting and 
donating morning tea for patients and their carer. Some 
patients can spend some time at Hilltop whist receiving 
treatment and come from all around the region. 

 

Our meetings are held the 1st Wednesday of each month 
in the Jindera School of Arts Hall at 10am.    

Visitors are most welcome. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
August 2024  

Pocket Koalas 

CWA Members making Pocket Koalas 



 

august 2024                                           Jindera News - Edition 313                                                      Page 19 

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

A Christmas Carol 

Last month, Saint Mary MacKillop College staged 

an  original adaptation of Charles Dickens’ A 

Christmas Carol at the wonderful School of Arts 
hall  in  Jindera.  We ran three shows over the 

weekend  of  the  28th and 29th, with each one 

completely selling out. 
 

Although nowhere near Christmastime, it might 

have temporarily felt like that time of the year for 

those who attended. The hall was lavishly adorned 
in  Christmas  decorations  and all were warmly 

welcomed by students in period attire serving 

Christmas treats. Students of our Year 12 class ran 

a  candy bar, where they sold more Christmas 

goodies, hot chocolates and programs. Outside the 

hall, beautiful Christmas garlands and lanterns 
were hanging, along with a sign for Scrooge and 

Marley’s counting house. On each of the doors, a 

plaque warned attendants that there was to be “No 

begging, no carolling and no merriment”, in keeping 

with the ‘bah humbug’ theme of the play. 
 

The production itself was a mammoth effort from so 

many. With more than 10 different scene locations, 

this small stage forced us to be creative with our 

use of props, furniture and set pieces. A substantial 

portion  of the play takes place on the streets of 

London, for which we constructed a backdrop of 
Dickens era shopfronts, complete with lighting, 

brickwork and frosted windows to suggest the bitter 

cold. 
 

The interior scenes were sparser by comparison, 

but were effective nonetheless. Our capable stage-
hands had to swiftly manage bringing on and off 

beds, dining tables, desks, chairs, fireplaces, a 

tombstone  and  many  items besides. For those 

familiar with the space in the wings of this stage, I 

think you’ll agree this was an impressive feat! 
 

The production had a substantial cast size, with 
over 30 students involved. We had some as young 

as  Year  2; several in who are doing their HSC – 

including the star of the show, Xavier Wall, who did 

a magnificent job playing Ebenezer Scrooge – and 

everything in between. One of the great things 

about this show was the family-like bond that 
formed between the cast, irrespective of ages. They 

had been rehearsing twice a week since March, 

which  was  a  real  commitment. In  the  actual 

performances, each of them did a phenomenal job 

and will no doubt cherish this experience for many 
years to come. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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The costumes for the show were many and varied. 

Anna Green, mother of one of our cast members, 

did a wonderful job sewing countless dresses, 
skirts, jackets, robes and pants for the cast, which 

gave  the show an important boost. Much of the 

artistic work on the sets and props was completed 

by our talented students – most notably Angelica 

Murphy, who (among other things) made Scrooge’s 

terrifying  headstone.  Sarah  Stewart  was  also 
indispensable in the art department. 

 

From a technical point of view, this show was the 

most  challenging  thing  we  have  ever  tried to 

accomplish  on  stage. I must tip my top hat to 
Daniel  Clark  (a  parent),  who  not  only did an 

unbelievable job with the lighting special effects, 

but donated his time and talents to constructing 

our  magnificent  sets.  Equally  important, was 

Michael Green (also a parent), who assisted with 

the set-build, prop construction and oversaw the 
sound design for the show. Former student, Anath 

Firmager, wrote several pieces of music for key 

scenes in the play, which added enormously to the 

atmosphere of the show. 

 
In the end, the show was a great success, thanks to 

the  enormous efforts of so many in our school 

community. Thank you to all those who came to 

see it. We really hope you enjoyed the experience as 

much as we did. 

197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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The Anglican Parish of Northern Albury Ladies Guild invites you to their Annual  

Casserole Luncheon 
 

Tuesday 13th August 2024 
  

at Noon 
 

St James’ Hall 
Urana Road  

Lavington 

Admission : $20  
Lucky door prize 

 

Bookings :  
 

 Nancye 6025 3127  
or Mary  6049 6541  

Be entertained by Lyn Jacobsen’s  hilarious talk -  “Looking back at living in the 1960’s” 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

If you live in the Greater Hume Council area, your local 
Home Support and Meals on Wheels service can support 
you to stay at home with a range of services? 
 

DELICIOUS NEW WINTER MEALS 
 

Our WINTER menu is now out, and we have added some 
new winter warmers.  Some of the new meals include a 
Chicken Casserole with Baked Potato, Honey Pork and 
Pineapple and what about a Double Chocolate Pudding!  
Yum!! Our menu contains over 100 different items for 
YOU to choose from.  
 

Now the weather is colder, maybe you would like to try 
soup?   We  have  Tomato, Chicken & Corn, Chicken 
Noodle, Pea & Ham, Beef & vegetable, Creamy Pumpkin, 
Chicken & Vegetable, Leek & Potato or Minestrone.   
We  have  a  range  of  smaller meals as well as a large 
selection of desserts available.   
 

For Commonwealth Home Support clients, meal cost 
starts at $3.00 for a soup, $5.70 for petite meals and large 
meals start at $7.00.   

 

We don’t have the big budget advertising BUT did you 
know  HOME  CARE  clients  are eligible for further 
subsidies  on  their  meals  from any Meals on Wheels 
Provider?  Up to 70% can be discounted off the menu 
price and charged to your package.    
Speak  to  you Home Care provider if you wish to take 
advantage of this service.   

YOUR package, YOUR choice! 
 

We can also assist you to participate in the community 
with  our  Social Support programme; Accompanied 
activities, shopping, banking, bill paying, assistance to 
attend appointments, friendly visiting and phone calls and 
Emergency Preparedness Assistance programme. 
 

You  do  need to be registered with My Aged Care to 
access  services  with  us  –  don’t  worry, if you aren’t 
registered, we can help you with that as well.   
 

If  you  would  like  to  participate  or would like more 
information, please give the office a call on 0260363677.   
You can also call My Aged Care direct on 1800 200 422 
to discuss your needs.   

Jindera Access to Local Home Support and Meals on Wheels Service  
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RECEIVE 
 

 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 

 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

              JINDERA NEWS THE 

mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

august 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 313                                                      Page 24 

We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and read 
here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message - Eileen at JCG on Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden (JCG) 

New Beginnings 
 

Children and Colour go Hand in Hand   
 

The  Art  of  Colour  can  help  a  child  to be creative, 
enthusiastic and full of excitement. 
The  energy  they  put into their 
brilliant ideas makes them   very   
passionate,    while  expressing their 
enjoyment brings the warmth out in 
a child and with a big smile on their 
face. 
 

Colour in your Garden can capture 
everyone's attention for its easily 
noticeable  even from a distance. 
Colour can brighten up your day 
while stimulating the brain. Colours 
can  also  be  pleasing  to  the  eye, 
change   your  mood,  enhance our 
attention and focus on what can be 
done next in the garden. 
 

These proud children have already shown us what colour 
can be used in   our  
Community  Garden, 
while expressing 
themselves with crafty 
ideas and great satis-
faction. 
 

What    a    great    
experience this has 
been for the school 
children  and every-
one  involved to make 
this happen, including 

lovely teachers, helpers and Jindera Community Garden 
support workers.  
 

Maybe there is a lesson to learn here from these children 
…..  A New Beginning! 
 

It's all in the Gum Boots 
 

 

Kerry and Eileen were enjoying the  
colourful CD's in the breeze.  

A great talking point and 
attraction.  
 

 

More JCG - page 25 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com.


 

august 2024                                           Jindera News - Edition 313                                                      Page 25 

Jindera Community Garden - continued from page 24 

Everyone's attracted to the colourful CD’s  
- Sue was enjoying the colour.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      

St John's School Children’s Parents Smiling 
What a great day it was for the parents who were able to see their children's art work in the community garden. 

Great News - Thanks to the generous support of Wirraminna in 
Burrumbuttock, the Friends of Jindera Wetlands (FJWL) have 
planted various grasses and wattles, which will greatly enhance 
our local ecosystem. 
 

The recent rains have brought about a beautiful transformation.  
The island is now surrounded by water, providing a perfect  
sanctuary for birds, safe from nearby housecats. While Henri 
(leader of FJWL) had hoped to plant more on the island this  
season, access has become too difficult due to the high water  
levels. We plan to resume planting on the island next season  
when conditions improve. 
 

More Great News! - We now have access to the tennis club shed, 
which means we’ll be able to organize some volunteer days once 
the weather warms up. Watch this space for more details.  
 

If you’re interested in donating native plants or volunteering your 
time  to  help  maintain  and  improve our beautiful communal 
wetlands, please text me, Henri - 0413 204 262. 
 

Thank you to the Jindera community for your continued support 
of this unique habitat - The Jindera Wetlands. 

News Update from the Jindera Wetlands 
By Henri Taylor-Dening, Leader FJWL 

Photo (right) Henri’s young son Jude wandering the wetlands, 
helping keep them pristine by picking up rubbish that collects 
from rain and wind events. 



 

august 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 313                                                      Page 26 

Jindera Tennis Club (JTC) recently conducted its AGM 
and elected its committee for the 2024-25 tennis season.  
Jindera  News  put  some questions to new President 
Warwick Horsfall as a means of providing readers with 
some background information relating to the JTC and how 
the competition works. 
 

Can you tell us a little about the history of the JTC? 
Legend  has  it  that  a  tennis  club was first formed in 
Jindera in 1897, some 127 years ago.  This was just 28 
years after Jindera was formally gazetted as a town.  There 
is  a  record  of  the  JTC  first joining the Hume Tennis 
Association competition in 1927 as a foundation member.  
Up until 1977 the tennis courts were located where the 
current netball courts are at the opposite end of the Jindera 
Recreation Reserve.  Six courts were initially constructed 
at the current site and soon followed by a further four and 
then two more to make a total of 12 courts.   
The new courts instigated a period of strong growth for the 
JTC with competitions played on weekends and weekdays.  
Teams were also entered in the Albury Tennis Association 
competition and numerous tournaments were conducted.  
Coaching was available to members and many social 
events were conducted.  The initial six ‘top’ courts were 
first provided with a synthetic surface in 1996 and the 
‘bottom’  six  courts  10 years later.  Lighting has been 
recently   upgraded   to   provide   a   ‘fit-for-purpose’   
environment for night tennis. 
Club records are sparse, particular prior to the 1990’s.  
How many pennants and trophies the club has won over 
the 127 years is a mystery.  One task I have set myself is 
to round up as much of the history surrounding the club as 
I can.  So, if anyone reading this is aware of a box of ‘old 
stuff’ somewhere, or any information at all relating to the 
club, please let me know. 
 

What competition does the JTC play in? 

The   JTC   still  plays  in  the  Hume  Country  Tennis  
Association (HCTA).  The HCTA consists of community -
based tennis clubs associated with Jindera, Bungowannah, 
Howlong, Brocklesby, Burrumbuttock, Walla Walla, 
Pleasant Hills, Culcairn, Holbrook, Henty and Table Top.  
The   number  of  teams  fielded  by  each  club  varies  
depending  on how many players are at their disposal.  
Jindera is the largest club in the HCTA and has at times 
entered up to 10 teams. 
There are currently seven sections in the competition with 
the top section catering for the best players and the lower 
sections providing for juniors starting out on their tennis 
journey.  The middle sections are the most popular and 
could be described as competitive social tennis.  This is 
where the has-beens and coodabeens lurk along with the 
up and coming juniors.  This range of teams enables the 
club to provide for all standards of tennis players. 
 

What is the format of the competition? 
The HCTA season generally runs from October 
following  the  school  holidays  through  to mid
- December  when  there  is  a  break.   The 
competition resumes later in January and runs 
through to finals in March.  The Grand Final for 
all sections is played at Jindera on the same 
day.  Competition is on Saturday afternoons commencing 
at 1.30pm and undertaken on a home-and-away basis i.e. 
our teams play every second week at the Jindera courts. 
Teams consist of four females and four males and all 
matches are played in a doubles format.  Each player plays 
four separate sets (each first to six games); three as the 
same sex and one as mixed doubles.  The winning team is 
the one that has won the most games on the day.  The top 
four teams in each section at the end of the season then 
play off in the finals. 
Matches are cancelled when the temperature is forecast to 
exceed 38 degrees and also if it is raining or the courts are 
too wet.  So, you don’t have to play in extreme conditions. 
 

What forms of membership are available? 
The JTC has various forms of membership to try and cater 
for everyone’s needs.  These include adult, junior, family 
and social membership.  Last season the membership fees 
for   each   category  were  $60,  $30,  $140  and   $50  
respectively, if paid as part of an early bird deal.  Members 
have 24/7 access to the courts for unlimited tennis at no 
cost.  Non-members can hire the courts on a one-off basis. 
 

Do members have to join a team? 
If readers are interested in tennis but not sure as to what 
joining the JTC means, please reach out to me so that I can 
explain where you might fit in.  Don’t be put off by fear of 
having to commit to playing.  Members don’t have to 
commit to a team and even being a member of a team does 
not mean you are expected to play every weekend during 
the season.  Teams are structured so there are more players 
than required for each weekend.  This allows for team 
members to have some weekends off when they need to.  
How much you want to play depends entirely on you by 
negotiation with your team coordinator. 
 

Finally, who should readers contact if they 
are interested in joining the JTC? 
If in reading the above someone is interested in 
joining the JTC they should contact me on 04 1231 4617 
in the first instance.  Likewise, if readers just want to find 
out more about club.  If they are interested in joining a 
team they should contact me by 16 August.  This step   is   
just    an    expression    of    interest    to    assist    in    
determining how many players the club might have for the 
upcoming season.  There is no obligation by doing this. 

   Jindera Tennis Club  
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it,  
Pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

OPEN  

Mon-Fri • 7.30am to 5pm 
Sat 8am to 4pm 

6025 1735 • 534 Urana Rd Lavington 
       www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOOKING TO BUY 
 

Garagenalia, Antiques and  
Collectable Items  

 

CASH PAID  
 

Can assist with Deceased Estates,  

Property Decluttering and  

Shed Clean-outs.  
 

Please call - 0456 721 581 Kanga Mini  
 

Excavation & Earthworks 
 

Machine Hire with Experienced Operators 
 

Helping with all your home project needs 
 

Excavation 

Concrete works 

Auger (150, 300 , 600) 

4 in 1 Bucket 

Road Works 

Concrete/Rock Breaker 

Road Broom 
 

Contact Stephen 0409 562 532 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:www.barneysrubblealbury.com.au


 

august 2024                                            Jindera News - Edition 313                                                      Page 28 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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YOUR AD  
COULD BE HERE 

 

 9 X 6cm 
 (Business Card size) 
 

                                     Contact  
          THE JINDERA NEWS 

at 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP - FELLOWSHIP - FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

The   Henty/Culcairn  Probus  Club  met  at  newly   
renovated  Henty Library on Wednesday 10th July 
2024. 
 

Warren  welcomed us and thanked library staff for our 
opportunity to have a day at the library/council office. 
Staff member Jo spoke of library representative Susan 
Kane applying for grants to update bathrooms, fresh paint 
and carpet, a new front door and shelving and also a new 
front desk to  assist folks in wheel chairs to deal better 
with  council  and  library  matters.  The  programmes  
previously held included Women's Week high tea, which 
was  booked  out,  also technology assistance and clay 
earring making in all libraries of the group. Library/
council office is to be open over four afternoons at twenty 
hours per week. School children have story-time and there 
are iPads available on loan.  Alison Schuster thanked Jo 
and presented her with our Probus pen  
 

Warren spoke of Probus travel benefits. 
 

New member, Robyn Lane was our five minute speaker 
and she thanked library staff for being her best friends and 
helping with computing. Robyn told of her best Christmas 
meal ever in 1991 in the midst of bush fires. 
The plan had been to have prawns with her daughter, but 
instead  her  SES  alarm  had  sounded  and  the  world 
appeared dark at 11.00am, there was fire at Silverdale. 
Robyn tells us that heroism is an act of stupidity that you 
got away with. The local hall was still standing and lunch 

was  tomato  sandwiches  with no trimmings, for the 
homeless, helpless and happy. 
Warren presented our Probus pen to Robyn. We thank her 
for a most thought provoking story. 
 

Yvonne introduced Archival Films and Warren told how 
he had worked with Ken Hall of Cinesound and then 
Channel   9.     We   saw  advertising  for  cactoblastis  
caterpillars, and then the need during World War 2 for 500 
women to work towards sending food to our soldiers.  
There was the Otway Ranges and Lorne advertised and 
then E.V.B. Sampson, country party candidate introducing 
his  family  and  telling us that he wanted to represent 
Australians in Parliament. We saw the Mallee desert with 
trees  removed  making  a dust bowl and then Farmer 
Hoffmeyer who planted trees to save his farms from the 
dust storms. 
From  the  National  Film  Archives  we saw the 1915 
Melbourne   Cup   and   the  opening  of  the  Sydney  
Harbour Bridge. Then, war in Australia and Kokoda front 
lines,  the  work of Damien Parer as he described our 
country being in peril. 
Yvonne was thanked for her effort in providing the most 
interesting historical film footage. 
 

We  send  our  love  to  those  dealing  with illness and 
injuries, and look forward to seeing lots of members and 
guests at Culcairn 14th August 9.30 for a 10.00am start 
for the Great Beanie Handover to the Seaman's mission.   
We could all wear our own beanies too. 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 
This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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The winter golf season, although cold and wet at times has 
progressed pretty well so far this year, with just a couple of 
comps washed out. It is certainly much better than the last 
couple of “Wet” years where Royal Jindera was one of the 
few golf clubs in the district able to continue operation 
every week due to water logged and flooded courses. 
 

The men’s July Monthly Medal was held on Sunday the 
7th July with a good “Winter” field of 24 players taking 
part. 
 

Aaron Melbourne followed up on his run of good form to 
win the medal with another great round of “Nett” 64.  
 

There was no July monthly medal for the ladies due to the 
inclement weather. 
 

For those interested in playing in the Ladies competitions, 
it  is  run  over  two  days – Sunday and Monday – and 
includes both an 18 and 9 hole competition, for those who 
only wish to play 9 holes. 
 

Please   email   admin@jinderagolfclub.com  for  any   
enquiries. 
 

The GolfNSW men’s and mixed KENO events were held 
this month, with the men’s won by club captain Craig 
McMillan and Simon Cossor with “Net” 63.25 on Sunday 
the 14th July and the mixed by Brendan Burt and Alison 
Eaton on Sunday the 21st July with “Nett” 68.25. 
 

Both  pairs  will  now  progress  to  the next final held at 
Deniliquin later in the year. 
 

Members can now book and register for a comp by going 
to the website - https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/
index.mhtml or visit the Jindera Golf club website – 
www.jinderagolfclub.com > Events and click on the link. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 

on   website  Tee-off  11.30/12.00.  ( 8.30/9.00  from  
October)  

• Wednesday –   VETS   9   Holes,  Stableford (unless 
notified differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, , Open to all, 2.30 to 
3.15pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door.  

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership –  To  join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form from our website or 
request one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$140.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

Postn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
BACK 

1 Aaron MELBOURNE 22 88 40 W $40 W $20,(22) 

2 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 90 35 R/U $20   

3 Marita CHRISTENSEN 41 79 34 B R/U 2B, (21) 

4 Robin WELDON 21 86 33 B   

5 Brendan BURT 28 61 33 B   

6 Gregory ALLEN 14 88 32 B   

7 Simon COSSOR 6 75 32 B   

8 Alex CHRISTENSEN 16 76 32 B   

9 David GRAY 23 89 32 B   

10 Peter PENNY 20 87 32 B   

SUN 30/06/2024 - Stableford – 24 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Nett 18-Hole Result 

1 Simon COSSOR and Craig MCMILLAN 6, 9 63.25 W $30, $30 

2 Brendan BURT and Simon KILO 28, 20 66 R/U $10, $10 

3 Shannon ROBERTSON & Rhett PRESCOTT 18, 25 66.25 B,B 

4 Stephen BURGESS and Stuart MILLAR 32, 22 69.5 B,B 

5 Peter PENNY and Craig CHRISTENSEN 19, 27 70.5 B,B 

SUN 14/07/2024 - “KENO” 2 Ball Ambrose – 26 Players  

VETS - Wed. 26/06/2024 – Stableford - 16 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Don SINGLETON 28 16 W 

2 Graham SCHILG 10 16 R/U 

3 Dave WEBB 18 14 B 

4 John McMAUGH 20 14 B 

5 Dave CASTLES 16 12 B 

Posn Player Dly Hcp Gross Nett 
18-Hole 
Result 

9-Hole Result 
FRONT 

1 Aaron MELBOURNE 21 85 64 W Medal   

2 Peter PENNY 20 88 68 R/U $20 W $20, (-2) 

3 Greg PRESTON 18 87 69 B   

4 Simon COSSOR 6 77 71 B R/U 2B, (-1) 

5 Gregory ALLEN 14 86 72 B   

6 Jeff DONNEY 24 98 74 B   

7 Rhett PRESCOTT 26 100 74 B   

8 Peter YENSCH 20 94 74 B   

9 Craig MCMILLAN 8 83 75 B   

SUN 7/07/2024 - Monthly Medal - Stroke - 24 Players  

Posn Player 
DLY 
Hcap 

Gross Nett 
18-Hole   
Result 

9-Hole Result     
FRONT 

1 Peter PENNY 19 88 37 W $30 W $20, (17) 

2 Robin WELDON 21 91 36 R/U $10 R/U 2B, (17) 

3 Trevor FREEMAN 16 88 34 B   

4 Craig MCMILLAN 9 77 33 B   

5 Garry SAMIOS 16 76 33 B   

6 Peter YENSCH 20 68 30 B   

SUN 21/07/2024 - Stableford and Mixed KENO 2 Ball Ambrose 
 - 16 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     FRONT 

1 Dave CASTLES 16 18 W 

2 Nev POWER 14 18 R/U 

3 Ian PERTZEL 28 17 B 

4 Peter KILO 20 13 B 

5 David WEBB 18 11 B 

VETS - 3/07/2024 - Stableford – 9 Players  

SCORES  
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION  

Posn Player DLY Hcap Gross Nett Keno Result 

1 Brendan BURT and Alison EATON 28, 51   68.25 W 

2 Sandra KILO and Simon KILO 26, 20   68.5   

SUN 21/07//2024 - Mixed KENO 2 Ball Ambrose - 10 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

VETS - Wed. 10/07/2024 – No Games Played 

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
https://jindera.1golf.com.au/welcome/index.mhtml
http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 28/06/2024 – Stableford – BACK - 16 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Jeff DONNEY 26 21 W $30 

2 Bruce HILL 27 21 R/U $10 

3 Neville POWER 17 20 B 

4 Barry VERBUNT 31 19 B 

5 Dylan SWAIN-REYNOLDS 54 19 B 

6 Robin WELDON 22 19 B 

7 David GRAY 24 17 B 

Chook Run - Fri 5/07/2024 – Stableford - FRONT - 18 Players 

Posn Player Dly Hcap Nett Result FRONT 

1 Russell GUEHO 19 22 W $30 

2 Aaron MELBOURNE 21 21 R/U $10 

3 Peter PENNY 20 20 B 

4 Graeme MOORE 16 19 B 

5 Trevor FREEMAN 16 18 B 

6 Damien PORTER 27 18 B 

7 Donald SINGLETON 27 17 B 

Chook Run - Fri 12/07/2024 – Stableford - BACK  - 9 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result BACK 

1 Simon COSSOR 7 17 W $20 

2 Thomas PEFFER 26 16 R/U B 

3 Craig MCMILLAN 10 15 B 

VETS - Wed. 17/07/2024 – Stableford - 12 Players 

Postn Player Dly Hcap Nett  Result     BACK 

1 Dave CASTLES 16 17 W 

2 Stephen BURGESS 30 17 R/U 

3 Stan DUFFIELD 26 16 B 

4 Peter KILO 20 16 B 

5 Ian PERTZEL 28 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 19/07/2024 – Stableford - FRONT  - 16 Players 

Posn Player DLY Hcap Net Result FRONT 

1 Trevor FREEMAN 16 22 W $30 

2 Peter YENSCH 20 19 R/U $10 

3 Tony CORRIN 16 18 B 

4 Craig MCMILLAN 8 17 B 

5 Kate WOOKEY 42 17 B 

6 Robin WELDON 20 16 B 

Ladies - 1/07/2024- 9 Hole Monthly Medal - Stroke - 5 Players  

Postn Player Dly Hcap Gross Nett  Result   BACK 

1 Marita CHRISTENSEN 20.5 59 40 W 

2 Joan JAMISON 23.5 62 38.5 R/U 

3 Virginia EBERT 19 59 40  

4 Catherine CRAZE 27 77 50  

5 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 27 78 51  

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

Ladies - 8/07/2024 - 9 Hole Stableford – 6 Players  

Postn Player DLY Hcap Nett Result  BACK 

1 Heather CHASTON 37 20 W 

2 Sonia STAPLES 54 15 R/U 

3 Joan JAMISON 47 15  

4 Catherine CRAZE 54 9  

5 J HUNTER 41 9  

6 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 7   

Ladies - 15/07/2024 - 9 Hole Stableford – 10 Players 

Postn Player Dly  Hcap Nett  Result 

1 Jenny HUNTER 41 16 W 

2 Heather CHASTON 37 15 R/U 

3 Joan JAMISON 47 13  

4 Catherine CRAZE 54 12  

5 Marita CHRISTENSEN 41 11  

6 Virginia EBERT 38 11   

7 Helene WALKER 54     

8 Judy GRAY 39 8   

9 Sonia STAPLES 54 8   

10 Judy ARENDARCIKAS 54 4   

Follow us on Facebook or our website at 

 

 

 

 

 

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Club member Kate Wookey, who regularly “shows the 

men up” collects another prize in the Friday night 

Chook Run from Greg Preston, with Greg Allen  

and Peter Penny looking on. 

Postn Player Dly  Hcap Nett  Result 

1 Virginia EBERT 38 18 W 

2 Heather CHASTON 37 16 R/U 

3 Joan JAMISON 47 12  

Ladies - 22/07/2024 - 9 Hole Stableford – 3 Players 

VETS  - continued 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 The last few months have been trying with the weather 
not being in the anglers favour.  
 

 During the month of July our community and fishing 
club lost a very valued member and a mate to many. Steve 
“Boof” Waller passed away after a long illness on July 
7th. As per Boof’s wishes, there will be a farewell held for 
him on Saturday the 7th of September with family and 
friends welcome to attend at one of his favourite fishing 
spots the 12 Mile reserve, followed by refreshments back 
at the  clubhouse   afterwards.   More  details  will  be  
announced closer to the time. RIP Mate ‘Gone Fishing’ 
 

 The club held their AGM on Friday the 19th of July 
with a new committee elected. Thank you to the previous 
committee members for all their efforts.  
 

New committee: 
President: Kerrie Lynch  - Vice President: Brendan Kalina  
Secretary: Wayne Polley - Treasurer: Kirsty Taylor 

 
 Another  successful  
presentation day was held on 
Sunday 21st of July.  
Congratulations to all trophy 
winners   and   may  the  competition only get stronger.  
 

 Competition results; Fisherperson of the Year was 
Laszlo Peli, Juniors - Indi Brown 63cm Cod & 118cm 
Cod bag, Juniors/Midgets - Harvey & Hudson Davenport 
also Lachie & Matty Kalina for weighing in fish.  
Ladies – Amber Brown 74cm Cod & 201cm Cod bag, 
Erin Rogers 61cm Yellowbelly, Claire Davenport 32cm 
Redfin. Men - Laszlo Peli 85cm Cod and 486cm Cod bag 
also 44cm Trout and 287cm Trout bag, Brian Shannon 
64cm Yellow Belly and 1518cm Yellow Belly bag, Zoe 
Peli 39cm Redfin and 560cm Redfin bag. 
Donut of the year due to the amount of times he fished in 
the Comp & didn’t weigh in a fish is Zol Peli. 
 

 Memberships are now due, singles $30 and families 
$60. Old and new members are always welcomed. For 
anyone   needing  more  information    please    email   
jinderanglers@hotmail.com and follow us on Facebook!  
 

 Thank you to Daryl “Ricko” Rixon for his 30 years of 
reporting  to  you all and his contribution and ongoing 
passion for the Jindera Anglers Club.  
 

Next General Meeting will be held at the Clubhouse  
on Friday 9th August commencing at 5:30pm  

 

     Tight Lines! 

Matty Kalina Lachie Kalina  

mailto:jinderanglers@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Laz Peli 

Erin Rogers Claire Davenport  

 

Steve “Boof” Waller 
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action (Caritas) ………………………  0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………   1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  …………………    0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
OP SHOP ………………………………………………  (02) 6026 3001 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Rural Care Link (RCL)   …………………………       0475 594 073 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/

